Baldwin Lake Association

Maintain and preserve our lake community for future
generations through education,

communication, and commitment to Baldwin Lake.
Thursday, October 19, 2023

Attendees:

Mary Kowalski
Mike Crofoot
Ryan Sailor
Ami Sailor

Susan Hughes

Mary Kowlaski calls the meeting to order: 7:08 pm

Correspondence

No correspondence to report.

Treasurer

As of 9/30/23 there was a balance of $45,389.49. Membership funds of
approximately $4,600 have been received. There were large expenses for AEDs of
$6,500 and $2,800 for mosquito spray. Ami was reimbursed $775 for the AED
cabinets and Mary was reimbursed for WIX fees. The BLT supplies from Amazon
($450) and the 2 large buoys ($805 plus shipping) were paid for.

Water Updates
1. Water Quality & Fish

e Water testing is done and results will be sent on to the State. They will give
their analysis in February.

e 1,000 perch have been ordered for stocking.



Community Affairs
1. Road Cleanup

Mary Kowalski has 30 vests and trash bags for the Baldwin/Long/Coverdale road
cleanup on 10/21. Group to meet at Mills at 9:30.

2. AEDs & CPR

e The three AED units and three first aid kits have been procured. (Susan to
look for waterproof containers to hold the first aid kits.) They will be located
at the Labash home on the north bay, the Schirott home on the main lake,
and the Johnson home on Little Baldwin. First aid flags will be displayed to
designate these homes, and flyers will be posted at Zimmy's, Hall's, George's,
and Mills.

e Andy Hartman of SEPSA will do training for the AEDs and also a hands-on
CPR course (informational - not a certificate course). We are checking into
January for that training. He is willing to do a full CPR course for the lake this
summer if there is interest. Possible dates in May are being explored. More
information to come.

3. Tree Program

Baldwin Lake has been signed up for this program. More details to come.

Social
1. Apparel Store

A new apparel store will be through November 3rd. Future options to help
minimize the shipping costs are being explored.

2. BLT

The triathlon will be held on July 27th next year. 12 ski buoys, safety cones and
flags, spray paint and two 5 % ft orange tetrahedron buoys have been purchased
for the event.

3. Turkey Trot

There will be a free fun run on Thanksgiving morning on Hilltop. Details are
available on the BLA website and Facebook page.



4. Christmas Party

The Christmas party will be held on December 2nd at the CCCC from 6pm -
10pm. Buffet-style food will be provided by Mills. A charge of $10 per person
will be collected at the door to help cover the CCCC rental, bartender and food
costs.

Membership

No membership report.

New Business

No new business.

Next meeting: There will be no BLA meetings until spring.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50.



